
Regular Council May 6, 2025 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. K. Broker, James. 

Broker, Drossman, and Aichholz.  Cou. Grieger was absent. Cou. K. Broker made motion to accept & 

dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou.S. Broker. Accepted by all.  Cou. K. Broker made motion to 

accept reports; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. Cou. K. Broker made motion to pay bills; 2nd by 

Cou. S. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Regarding maintenance building project:  State Fire Marshall applications have been approved. 

Discussion on vacating Cody Pass.  Council will think more about this. 

Regarding creating “no hunting zone along shorelines”. Cou. Aichholz will reach out to solicitor before 

next meeting. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Metroparks Grant is going to give us the full $7680 for the project at park to move the leaning telephone 

pole, so we will not need to contribute any money. 

Mayor gave council copies of proposed zoning clean up language for accessory building and structures 

(section 4.6 of zoning code). Come to next meeting prepared to discuss. 

Council directed solicitor to prepare ordinance to sell village property on West Cayuga Trail. 

Cou. Drossman made motion to approve two parking permits for Rayz on the Bay; 2nd by Cou. K. Broker.  

Accepted by all. Dates are May 17th and May 31st. 

Mayor said there will be a meeting May 21st at the firehouse for information for potential firefighter, 

EMT volunteers. 

Police Chief said the 2014 cruiser is down and needs a water pump. Estimate is $4000.  Council will think 

about this. 

Tomorrow starts Ohio “Light Up the Blue” to put a blue light or ribbon on houses to remember fallen 

police officers. 

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

Riley HIrshman from the Bay View Bait Shop spoke regarding the idea of re visiting the bayfront closing 

at night.  Council received a letter from him, outlining his ideas on the matter.  Council will look over and 

discuss at next meeting. 

Brad Williams would like permission for a catfish tournament at the end of May.  He will give 10 % to the 

village.  Mayor told him to submit in writing and email with specifics and he will show council. Decision 

will be made at next meeting. 

Doug Cousino questioned if there would be portable restrooms and parking available.                                            



Darrell Holbrook texted Mayor his thoughts on changing the bayfront fishing hours.  He would be in 

favor of changing it to 9pm for closing time. 

Matt Neill is in favor of keeping the night fishing open. 

Mayor told council to consider the peoples’ remarks and come to next meeting prepared. 

Solicitor said if the ordinance is to be changed, council should reach out to him for proposed legislation. 

Cou. K. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. S. Broker. 

 

ATTEST:     Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Larry D. Gwinner, Mayor                             Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 

 

 

 


